

Staff Report

For City Council Meeting - 12/7/2022

Subject - Visitors - North Coast Pickleball Association - Wally Hamer

Synopsis - The Council has worked with Mr. Hamer on past pickleball matters. From implementing the courts, to replacing nets, Wally has been the liaison between the City and residents helping to keep pickleball running smoothly within the community. Attached is correspondence from Wally to the Council. He will be present to discuss the details of his proposition.

Recommendation: N/A

Legal Analysis: N/A

Financial Analysis: The City would have the option to seek a Small Government - Rehabilitation grant from OPRD for a pickleball court project when they open in May 2023.

Respectfully Submitted,

Chad



Krysti Ficker <krysti@cityofgearhart.com>

Fwd: pickleball

1 message

Chad Sweet <chadsweet@cityofgearhart.com>
To: Krysti Ficker <krysti@cityofgearhart.com>

Tue, Nov 15, 2022 at 11:11 AM

------ Forwarded message ------

From: Ginny Hamer <hamerwgs@msn.com>

Date: Tue, Nov 8, 2022 at 1:06 PM

Subject: pickleball

To: austin tomlinson <councilortomlinson@cityofgearhart.com>, Kerry Smith <councilorsmith@cityofgearhart.com>, Reita

Fackerell <councilorfackerell@cityofgearhart.com>, Brent Warren <councilorwarren@cityofgearhart.com>,

<chadsweet@cityofgearhart.com>

Hello councilors and mayor! Wally Hamer here! I contacted you guys a few months ago concerning pickle ball courts in Gearhart! I gave you guys a written proposal! Grants are open from the state of Oregon in January! I'm fearful that time will pass and nothing will get done! It's disheartening to me that no one has ever contacted me back about this issue! Thinking you may have wanted to wait until after the election but I guess it's been hard to communicate with me about the direction of this issue and what the expectation is from the city government! I need help in understanding what's happening? Should I come to city council meeting, should I let it go, just need direction? Thanks for your help! Wally Hamer 503-758-4827

"Resilient Together!"

Chad Sweet | City Administrator City of Gearhart 698 Pacific Way | Gearhart, Oregon 97138 Office: (503) 738-5501 | Fax: (503) 738-9385 chadsweet@cityofgearhart.com

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE:

Please do not read, copy, or disseminate this communication unless you are the intended addressee. This e-mail may contain confidential and privileged information intended only for the addressee. If you have received this in error, please notify me via return e-mail.